
Welcome Letter 

Parents of Swimmers 

Joining Leamington Spa Amateur Swimming Club 

 

 

Dear Parent, 

 

The Club welcome you and your child(ren) to Leamington Spa Amateur Swimming Club (LSASC). We 

hope your child(ren) will enjoy the experience of being a Club member including the training, galas 

and the social interaction with other members. This letter is aimed at giving you information that 

may be of assistance. Please do ask any committee member or coach if you have other questions. 

 

A full list of the Club officers, committee members, Club Welfare Officer and coaches can be found 

on the Club website: www.swimleamington.org Below is a list of the principal officers: 

 

Club Chairman:  Rachel Saysell- chairperson@swimleamington.org 

Club Secretary:  Jill Wharfe – secretary@swimleamington.org 

Club Treasurer: Dana Payne – treasurer@swimleamington.org 

Club Welfare Officer: Deb Turner – clubwelfare@swimleamington.org 

 

Performance Coach: Graham Nash – performance.coach@swimleamington.org 

Development Coach: Mike Hartwell – development.coach@swimleamington.org 

 

 

We are a Swim 21 Club and follow the guidance in Wavepower for child safeguarding, the ASA Codes 

of Ethics and Codes of Conduct.  While we hope your child will be happy and content at the Club, 

sometimes questions, concerns or issues may arise.  

 

If you have a question regarding coaching you should, in the first instance, approach your child’s 

coach. Do so at a time convenient to you both, and please do not go on poolside and interrupt 

training sessions. The coaches will be happy to arrange a time before or after training to discuss any 

training issues. 

 

If you have a question or concern regarding child welfare the Club Welfare Officer should be 

informed. Alternatively, there is a dedicated helpline for anyone wishing to raise a safeguarding or 

welfare concern directly to the ASA, called Swimline. The number is: 0800 100 4001 

 

We have a parent’s Code of Conduct, which goes alongside similar codes for the coaches, officers 

and swimmers. You will be asked to read and sign the Parent’s Code of Conduct and countersign that 

of your child(ren). 

 

Finally, we hope you and your child(ren) enjoy being part of LSASC. 

 

Kind regards, 

 

Rachel Saysell 

LSASC Chairperson 


